13. Juni 2025

Brave 9-Year-0Old Girl Survives Horrific
Shark Attack in Florida

A 9-year-old girl was attacked by an 8-foot shark while
snorkeling near Boca Grande, Lee County, on June 13,
2025.

Boca Grande, Florida, USA - In a shocking incident that has
left the community in disbelief, a 9-year-old girl, Leah Lendel,
was attacked by a shark while snorkeling off the coast of Boca
Grande, Florida. This alarming event unfolded near the shoreline
while Leah was swimming with her mother, Nadia, and her two
younger siblings, who were just a few feet away. The attack
occurred as Leah enjoyed what should have been a day of family
fun under the sun.

According to KTVO, Leah’s mother was alerted by a scream and
quickly saw that her daughter’s hand was wounded and
bleeding. Quick-thinking construction workers nearby assisted in
wrapping Leah’s hand until help arrived. Eyewitness Raynal



Lugo praised Leah’s bravery, noting that she didn’t cry during
this terrifying experience. The shark involved in the incident is
reported to have been around 8 feet long, a size that invokes

both fear and respect.

Emergency Response and Recovery

Leah was promptly airlifted to Tampa General Hospital where
she underwent surgery. Details regarding her current status
remain vague, but the incident highlights the serious risks that
come with aquatic activities in Florida’s waters. Leah’s
experience is another reminder of the unpredictable nature of
shark behavior, especially in areas popular for recreational
swimming and snorkeling.

Florida has seen a rising number of shark attacks in recent
years. Sharksider reports that various incidents across the
state, such as those in New Smyrna Beach and the Florida Keys,
reveal a concerning trend. For instance, in 2022, a 10-year-old
was severely injured by a bull shark, and in another attack, a
15-year-old lost part of her hand after a shark bit her while she
was wading. This demonstrates a growing frequency of
encounters between humans and sharks in the state’s waters,
raising important questions about safety during water activities.

Growing Concerns

As Leah fights to recover, her story serves as a warning to
beachgoers and families. While many still flock to Florida’s
beautiful beaches, it is essential to remain vigilant. The waters
can be unpredictable, and even a brief moment of distraction
can lead to danger. Last year, several notable shark attacks
occurred, including incidents involving surfers and divers
throughout Florida, especially in Volusia County, known for its
popularity among surfers.

Despite the fear such events create, it is also important to
understand the role sharks play in oceanic ecosystems.


https://www.sharksider.com/shark-attacks-in-usa/shark-attacks-in-florida/

Conservation efforts emphasize the need to respect marine life
while also advocating for caution among those exploring their
habitats.

Leah’s family, along with many in the community, hope for her
swift recovery and urge others to take care when in the water.
As our coastline remains a beloved escape for families and
adventurers alike, let us remember to enjoy it safely.
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